Some Exciting News about 2024

During the Program for our P.B.A. Annual Meeting I mentioned that our emphasis for 2024 will be two vitally important elements: those are Prayer and Evangelism. We have developed a plan for meeting those two objectives; plus a couple more.

---- E V A N G E L I S M ----

We will be joining with the International Commission based out of Lewisville, Texas for our evangelism phase; this evangelism effort is known as Project Andrew.

The International Commission has been touching lives around the world for fifty years. This ministry is devoted to equipping and enabling believers to reach unbelievers and make disciples. This is not a "door-to-door" campaign, it's a refreshing strategy for our churches to

involve Members in praying for the lost, and providing opportunities for witnessing to our friends, neighbors, and those who are lost in our community.

We have hosted several informational meetings with Pastors who have chosen to participate in this church-based evangelism project during April 19-25 of this year. Even if your Church has not chosen to be involved in this year's project, please pray for all of the Pastors and Laymen who will be involved. We want to fulfill Matthew 28:16-20.

---- P R A Y E R -----

The second major emphasis for the new year will be Prayer. Our Great Commission Prayer Team has been very active for months. We have designed a workshop for our Pastors on March16th. The workshop is being hosted by Waples Baptist Church. Be watching for more details concerning this critically important ministry phase.

----NATURAL DISASTER RELIEF----

In November, we held a meeting with the director of the Texas Baptist Men chainsaw ministry. He came to Granbury to re-energize our efforts to prepare for a more effective response during times of natural disasters. We are in the initial stages of training Volunteers as well as updating our trailer and equipment. If you know of men or women who are interested in this type of "hands on ministry" please voice your desire to me and I will pass that information on to the Texas Baptist Men chainsaw team.

----CHURCH RENEWAL ----

Recently, we have been invited to partner with the Parker Baptist and Palo Pinto Baptist Associations for a Regenesis workshop. This event is designed to help our churches who may be struggling to find hope and direction for renewal. A workshop is planned for April 2nd, at Emmanuel Baptist Church, 2910 Bethel Road, Weatherford. The physical location of the church building is just about one mile South of Weatherford High School. More details will be forthcoming about this renewal workshop. The event is free to our Pastors.

GOD bless You and please pray for our beloved Paluxy Baptist Association.